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Principal 

 

Welcome to term 4, warmer weather, sense of completion and achievement is what this term is all 

about. 

Some important dates to remember were sent home last week in a calendar – please pop them into 
your schedule. 

Visit from the Director General 

Today, we were delighted to host the ACT Directorate of Education, General Director - Ms Katy Haire 

in her first visit at Palmerston DPS. Met by Palmy in the carpark, Ms Haire toured around our 

beautiful school led by Natalie and Zaim – two of our Yr 6 School Leaders. Visiting preschool, 

Kindergarten, Yr 2, Yr 4 and Yr 6 – Ms Haire had the opportunity to see several classrooms where we 

could showcase our school priorities of Writing/Spelling and Connectedness to Learning. Our Yr 6 

Sustainability team finished off the visit with their year long sustainability project. It is always a 
lovely time to share the incredible learning that occurs at our school. 

Classes 2023 

We value parent input when creating classes for the next year. Within the next week you will receive 

a google form inviting you to share your thoughts for consideration for your child ’s class in 2023. 

There will be a fortnight turnaround for completion before we begin the task of creating classes for 

2023. The Step Up morning will occur on Monday 12 December, where your child will meet their 

2023 teacher in their 2023 classroom and spend some time getting to know each other and starting 

to form a connection. We do our very best to secure our new teachers to the school, but sometimes 

their current school cannot facilitate them leaving their current school for our Step Up day, we have 

plans in place should that occur – using our specialist staff and inbuilt relief PLUS a video of their 



new teacher and an activity for them to undertake which will be then displayed in their new 
classroom. 

P&C Trivia Night 

Massive thanks to the P&C for organising a trivia Night on Friday 4th November, funds raised will 

help us add to the bucket to plan new play spaces across the school. We would dearly love to see 

tables of enthusiastic trivia buffs come along for a night of social fun and connections. 
traceystow@hotmail.com1 if you have any questions 

Colour Explosion Run 

Ms Edwards has again arranged for this fun day to happen again on 8th November and 10th 

November – again, all monies raised will be directed towards our bucket of funds for improving play 
spaces. Information was recently shared with families about this event. 

New classrooms 

We are nudging nearer and nearer to the announcement that we will gain occupancy for our our 

eight new classrooms. As soon as we know, and weighing up the feasibility of weeks left in the term 

– we do intend to move the Japanese class and three Yr 4 classes out there, still just patiently 

waiting. 

Have a lovely weekend,  

Regards,   

Kate Smith  

Principal  

 

                                                                 
1mailto:traceystow@hotmail.com 



Deputy Principal 

 

Could it be term four already?  Hasn’t this year just flown by!  Term four is most certainly a busy 

one.  As I add whole school events, planning sessions, meetings and everything in between to my 

calendar there is not a lot of time to spare. Our students and staff are also working hard to complete 

units of work and assessments in preparation for reports, which will be sent home in week 

eight.  With all of this going on, it is most important to ensure we are looking after ourselves and our 

little people.  Engaging in things like mindful activities, a predictable sleep routine and regular 

exercise can benefit us all so much and can assist our students to be focused and motivated 

learners.   To prepare for each day, one of the best things we can do, and give, to our little people is 

a healthy breakfast and a nutrition filled lunch box.  Not always easy, I know.  But, in saying that, 

research shows that there are specific foods that can improve brain function and 
concentration.  Some food items to consider for lunchboxes this term include; 

• Any kind of berry – think strawberries, blueberries and blackberries.   

• Citrus fruits – just like berries, citrus fruits like oranges, can improve your ability to learn and 

enhance your memory 

• Nuts – packed with nutrients essential for brain health 

• Eggs – basically a multivitamin that can improve eye function and mental function 

• Fish (e.g. tuna) – full of omega 3s which are essential for brain health 

ACT Health has some great resources for healthy living, including a section about lunch boxes, which 

states (https://www.health.act.gov.au/lunchboxes) “Healthy food and drink choices in lunchboxes 

can fuel kids with the right energy so they can concentrate, learn and play at school.”  They also 

provide a lunchbox shopping list (https://www.health.act.gov.au/sites/default/files/2021-

01/Grab%20n%20Go%20Shopping%20list%20221220.pdf2).   I have also included some more ideas 

from Nutrition Australia and Victoria Health https://heas.health.vic.gov.au/schools/healthy-

lunchboxes 

I am looking forward to a productive and exciting term four! Welcome back! 

Marijana Pasalic 

Deputy Principal 

                                                                 
2https://www.health.act.gov.au/sites/default/fi les/2021-01/Grab n Go Shopping list 221220.pdf 



 

 

Pride Awards 

 

PARTICIPATION 

Max - 2Y  Jasmine - 2Y  Blake - KI  Lily - KI  David - 2I  Patrick - KR  Logan - 2V  Cheston - 1V  Atong - 1V  

Lin - 1B  River - 1R 

 

RESPECT 



Kaveer - KR  Gemma - KY 

  

INTEGRITY 

Blake - KY  Samuel - 1O  Scarlet - 1O 

 

DETERMINATION 

Sophia - 1B  Lincoln - 1R  Emre - 2G  Hugo - 1R  Harrison - 2I 

 

EMPATHY 

Rania - KY  Mila - KY  Olivia - 2I 

Key Dates 

 

28th  Oct -  Pupil Free/Staff planning Day 

7th-11th Nov - Preschool interview week 

School Run For Fun Colour Explosion 

8th Nov - Kindy -Yr 2 & Beginning of week preschool  

10th Nov - Yr 3-6 & End of week preschool 

15th & 17th Nov - Preschool Orientation 

25th Nov - Market Day 

28th Nov - Pupil Free/Staff Planning Day 



Library News 

Library Dates to Remember 

As we draw closer to the end of the year it is necessary to stop student borrowing and prepare for 
our annual stocktake. Please note the following dates: 

Friday, 18th November - Last day of student borrowing 

Friday, 25th November - All books to be returned to the library 

Overdue Books 

In coming days student overdue book notices will be handed out to students. Could you please work 

with your child/ren to locate overdue books and return them to the library?  

If your child receives an overdue notice for a book you believe has be en returned, please write a 

message stating it has been returned on the notice and return the notice to school. Library staff will 
then check the shelves in the library for the book. 

 

The Library is now open Monday and Friday lunchtime for student to read and borrow.  

Rebecca Cameron  

Teacher-Librarian 

Sports News 

Rugby Fun!!!!! 

Get Into Rugby 

Palmerston District Primary School are hosting a Rugby program with our local Rugby club, 

Gungahlin Eagles and Brumbies Canberra during term 3, after school for stude nts keen to give Rugby 

a go. The program will run for 4 weeks, 1 day a week for one hour each session at no cost to 

participating families. We have 20 available positions for children in year 3 and 4. Term 4 will be for 

years K, 1, and 2.  If you are interested, please email Natalie.edwards@ed.act.edu.au3 for more 
information.  

 

School House T-shirts  

School House T-shirts are now available through Even Playing Field. Please order through the 

website 

https://evenplayingfield.com.au/products/palmerston-district-primary-house-tshirts4 

                                                                 
3mailto:Natalie.edwards@ed.act.edu.au 
4https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fevenplayingfield.com.au%2Fproducts
%2Fpalmerston-district-primary-house-
tshirts&data=05|01||ee8c64dffd854e1c2b3e08da2c521489|f1d4a8326c2144759bf48cc7e9044a29|0|0|6378



 

Natalie Edwards 

HPE Specialist 

 

1 - https://evenplayingfield.com.au/products/palmerston-district-primary-house-tshirts5 

 

Natalie.edwards@ed.act.edu.au6 
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Cultural Integrity at Palmerston 

 



 

Leah Brideson 

Cultural Integrity Coordinator 

P&C/Board News 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

As you know, the PDPS P&C Trivia Night is coming up on Friday 4th November at the Gungahlin 

Lakes Club.  Coinciding with the Trivia night, the P&C will be running a Raffle and Silent Auction for 

the School Community to participate in.   The following link will enable you to register for the Silent 
Auction and view the items.   

https://www.32auctions.com/Palmerston20227  

                                                                 
7https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fclick.sentr.al%2Ff%2Fa%2F5BvStfpXxI8r
ArQQareTNw~~%2FAAMdHAA~%2FRgRlL1HKP4SHAWh0dHBzOi8vYXVzMDEuc2FmZWxpbmtzLnByb3RlY3Rpb2
4ub3V0bG9vay5jb20vP3VybD1odHRwcyUzQSUyRiUyRnd3dy4zMmF1Y3Rpb25zLmNvbSUyRlBhbG1lcnN0b24y

MDIyJmRhdGE9MDUlN0MwMSU3QyU3Q2FjZDgzZTUyYWUzZDQ1YjQzMjFmMDhkYWFmNWYzYzY4JTdDZjFkN
GE4MzI2YzIxNDQ3NTliZjQ4Y2M3ZTkwNDRhMjklN0MwJTdDMCU3QzYzODAxNTEyMTAxNjM3MzgwNyU3Q1Vu
a25vd24lN0NUV0ZwYkdac2IzZDhleUpXSWpvaU1DNHdMakF3TURBaUxDSlFJam9pVjJsdU16SWlMQ0pCVGlJNklr
MWhhV3dpTENKWFZDSTZNbjAlM0QlN0MzMDAwJTdDJTdDJTdDJnNkYXRhPVQlMkZ6UmVRcWFHR1FiR2hGcUc

zaEZWMUdNeDZKMFJoaTB2Ukp5UCUyQm1MbFVFJTNEJnJlc2VydmVkPTBXA3NwY0IKY0XZzExj0sy4wlIZbGlzYS5
icmFiYW5AZWQuYWN0LmVkdS5hdVgEAAAAAw~~&data=05|01||6140f7f1d08242b4510508daaff04006|f1d4
a8326c2144759bf48cc7e9044a29|0|0|638015743680016231|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAw



Raffle tickets will be on sale, each afternoon this week & next at the carpark gate next to the 
basketball court. The raffle prizes can be seen on the above attachment named 'Prizes'.  

If you have any questions regarding the Trivia Night/Raffle or Silent Auction, you can contact the 

P&C Representative Tracey via email on traceystow@hotmail.com8  

Regards 

PDPS 

 

School Uniform Shop 
The school uniform shop will now be open from 8.30am-9.30am First Friday of every month. 

Second hand uniforms can be ordered through the My School Connect App under Uniform Shop.  

The school is asking for any small (size 4-8) donations of pants, skirts, undies etc to be used in our 

first aid room. If you could please drop them to the front office. If your child has come home with 
borrowed school clothes can you please wash and return them. 

Canteen News 
 

The canteen is operated by Healthy-Kids Association. 

The canteen is open for online orders Tuesday to Friday 

Counter sales are available for recess snacks,drinks & ice blocks.  

Your student can order via myschoolconnect.com.au 

Interesting items such as honey soy chicken,pasta bolognaise,salads,muffins,and lots more are 
available. 
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Additional Information 

Supporting an anxious child video series for families 

In support of Mental Health Month, the Directorate has produced a short video series to help 

families support their child if they are feeling anxious. The three videos are presented by one of our 

senior psychologists. They cover understanding and responding to a child’s anxiety and tips about 
supporting a child when they’re feeling anxious.  

They are available now on the ACT Education website at Wellbeing Support Resources for students 

and families9.  

 

RAT TESTS 

 Schools will hold a supply of RATS that can be sent home with students at the request of a 

parent/carer (2 per student) if required or can be collected from the Front Office between 8.30am to 
3.30pm.  

In the event that your require RAT tests please email info_palmdps@ed.act.edu.au10 stating:  

Child’s name 

Class  

RAT tests will then be given to your child to bring home and a confirmation email sent to you that 

this has occurred. If students are not attending school when requesting tests, or are subject to 

isolation or quarantine requirements, families can make alternative arrangements to collect RATs 
through a relative, neighbour or other student.  

If you have any queries please feel free to contact the Front Office on 61421440.  

  

Kindergarten Catch Up appointment 

                                                                 
9https://www.education.act.gov.au/support-for-our-students/wellbeing-support-resources-for-students-and-
families/_nocache 
10mailto:info_palmdps@ed.act.edu.au 



Appointments are held in the City Health Centre, Level 2, 1 Moore Street, Canberra City, and are 
available from Friday 9th December until Friday December 16th.  

Parents can call Central Health Intake on 5124 9977 to make this appointment. When there is a 

queue, they offer a call back service. Parents may choose this option to retain their spot in the 
queue and receive a call back in turn.  

 

 

 



 



 



Defence News 

 

Last term Legacy ACT ran a school competition where some of our talented students entered a poem 

or colouring in. There were outstanding poems entered. I am so pleased to announce Sopiato in year 

6 was awarded first prize for her entry- ‘Legacy March’. It was a truly stunning poem. I was blown 

away by all the entries, I’m extremely proud of all students who entered! I had received an email 
from the competition’s coordinator congratulating our efforts. They were very impressed.  

Remembrance Day 2022 

In week 5 this term we will be commemorating Remembrance Day. I would like to invite all our 

Defence families to join us on Friday the 11th of November in the hall at 10am for the ceremony. A 

light morning tea for the defence students and their families will follow. Please RSVP to myself by 

the 1st of November along with any dietary requirements. I look forward to welcoming parents back 

onsite to help us commemorate this special event.  

Kristle Cross │ Defence School Mentor 



 

Community Connections 

 

Catch Palmerston Music Teacher, Mr (CJ) Shaw performing at the prestigious Street Theatre on 
Saturday December 3rd. 

CJ will be performing a special matinee performance of his album 'All Sorts' as well as some of his 
classroom classics.  

Family packages are available. 



Tickets are limited so head over to the website 

https://www.thestreet.org.au/shows/cj-shaw-all-sorts 

 

2023 Host Families Needed 

In 2023 PDPS will be hosting a volunteer Japanese Language Teacher’s Assistant (JTA), from 

Kagoshima University in southern Japan. Takuto is a 23 year old male student with good English skills. 

During his stay he will be assisting in Japanese language classes every day while also hoping to also 
improve his English skills.  

JTAs are home stayed within the school community and pay a contribution towards food and board 

of $190 a week to their host families. Assistants need their own rooms but can share the family 

bathroom. 

This program is widely used in ACT schools (there have been over 100 assistants since 2004) and is of 

great benefit to both the Japanese program and to the families who become involved. We find that 

families really enjoy this experience as it allows them to expand their knowledge and understanding 

of Japan and its’ people as well as contribute to the corporate life of the school. This is an ideal way 

to encourage your children to engage with Japanese language and culture and make lifelong friends.  

We are therefore seeking expressions of interest from families who would be willing to host our JTA 
for a period of 6-10 weeks (eight weeks in ideal) in Terms 2 – 4. 

If you are unable to host for a longer term but are interested in offering weekend stays, emergency 
back up or the occasional social activity please also return the form below.    

If you are able to assist us or would like more information please email me at 

kristina.collins@ed.act.edu.au11 and I’ll get in touch. This program relies heavily on the support and 
hospitality of the school community and your generosity is much appreciated. 

Kristina Collins  

Japanese Language Teacher 

                                                                 
11mailto:kristina.collins@ed.act.edu.au 



 

Future of Education Equity Fund payments for eligible low income families   

The closing date for applications for Future of Education Equity Fund payments for eligible low 
income families has been extended until 31 October 2022. 

The Equity Fund provides a one-off payment for the 2022 school year to use towards educational 
costs such as sporting equipment and activities, music lessons, school uniforms and excursions.  

The ACT Government believes every child regardless of their background should have the same 

equal chance at a great education and this initiative is one of many that will assist families. 

It is open to students from preschool (attached to a school) to Year 12 who live and attend school in 

the ACT, may be eligible for the payment for the 2022 school year. Families may lodge one online 
application for all students in their family. 

Applications for this school year’s payment close on 31 October 2022. Further information and the 

online application form is available here. If you need help, please contact the Equity Fund 
Administrator by phone on 6207 1818 or email equityfund@act.gov.au 



 

 

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/travel-info/using-public-transport/school-
travel 

Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/contact-us/feedback/passes-concessions-

feedback 



 

 



 

Enrol now 

 

1st round of Enrolments for 2022 has now closed, however enrolments are still open for 2nd round. 

Every ACT public school is a great school, and if Palmerston District Primary School is your local 
priority enrolment area (PEA) school your child is guaranteed a Kindergarten to Year Six place here.  

Your best source of information for enrolling is the Education Directorate 

website education.act.gov.au12 or the Enrolments Telephone Service (02) 6205 5429. You can also 

contact us about enrolments directly by emailing PalmerstonPS.Enrolments@ed.act.edu.au13  

                                                                 
12https://www.education.act.gov.au/ 



Preschool 

Every four-year-old is guaranteed 15 hours of preschool 

Enrolment timeline for 2023  2023-enrolments-timeline-public.pdf (act.gov.au)14 

Contact Us 

You can contact our school using our details below. 

Palmerston District Primary School 

80 Kosciuszko Ave 

Palmerston, ACT 

6142 1440 

info_palmdps@ed.act.edu.au15 

Visit us on the web at www.palmdps.act.edu.au16 
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